
 
 

2023 Resource Planning and Development Procurement Process 
Questions, Answers, and Amendments 

Question 1: Does the renewable energy project have to be located in the State of California? 

Answer: No. The District will entertain offers as long as the proposed renewable project meets 
the requirements of sections 3203 (a)(1)(A) or (B) of the California Energy Commission’s 
Regulations Specifying Enforcement Procedures for the Renewable Portfolio Standard 
for Local Publicly Owned Electric Utilities for Portfolio Content Category 1 products. 

Amendment: The fourth bullet point of Part 1, section A (2) of the 2023 Resource Planning and 
Development Procurement Process document (page 2) currently states: 

• Projects must be located within California, and within a California balancing 
authority. 

It shall be amended as follows: 

• Projects must be located within a California balancing authority area, directly 
interconnected to a California balancing authority area, or have its first point of 
interconnection to an electricity distribution system used to serve end users within 
the metered boundaries of a California balancing authority area. 

 


